
Tuesday, January 17th 2012 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, January 17, 2012 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa 

Staff: Judy Welch 

 

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 

Abatement Application/Charlene & Charles Poliseno:  
The Board reviewed an Abatement Application they received from Charlene and Charles 

Poliseno, the owners of 20 Dwarf Condo Drive (Map/Lot 127-008-000-000-00000). The 

Polisenos stated this is a seasonal single family home that was flooded in early 2011 and then 

again during Hurricane Irene. Because of the considerable water damage and mold the home is 

now inhabitable. Joel motioned to forward this abatement request to the assessors for their 

review before any decision will be determined. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative.  

 

Letter/Wendy Holden:  
The Board reviewed a letter they received from Wendy Holden, beneficiary of Betty Lou 

Carmichel’s Estate, requesting a reduction in the interest owed on the total tax bill. Wendy 

stated that she is unable to obtain a loan to cover the estate’s bills until probate court allows her 

to. Wendy stated she has been trying to pay when she can. Joel motioned to reduce the total 

interest by 50% as long as there is a payment plan established between the Tax Collector and 

Wendy. If the payment plan is not upheld the interest that is reduced will be reapplied. Jim 

seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.  

 

Minutes of the December 20, 2011 Meetings: 
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the December 20, 2011 Selectmen’s Meeting. Joel 

seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Jim motioned to accept the non-public minutes of the December 20, 2011 Selectmen’s Meeting. 

Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Old Business: 
The Trustees of the Trust Funds were unable to attend the January 17th meeting to review the 

Capital Reserve Accounts. Darryl rescheduled for February 14th. 

 

The Board reviewed a draft letter that will be sent to the committee members they selected for 

the 250th Anniversary Steering Committee. The Board requested that the Steering Committee 

Meeting originally scheduled for January 31st be moved out to February 28th at 5:30pm.  

 

Other Business: 



Signed Checks. 

 

The Board discussed the Dedication and Selectmen’s Report for the Town Report. The deadline 

for all reports is February 3rd.  

 

The Board requested that a representative from LGC attend a workshop with them to discuss 

health insurance. They would like to review all the plans that make sense for a small 

municipality, new versions of current plans, and alternative plans.  

 

The Board was provided with an update on the Right to Know Law from Mitchell Municipal 

Group, the RSA 31:95-b Appropriation for Funds Made Available during Year from Plodzik 

and Sanderson, and a copy of the requirements for Accessibility of the Polling Place and the 

Voting Process from the Town Clerk for their review. 

 

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 8:17 p.m. Joel seconded and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 


